
JEFFERSON TOWNSHIP  
Regular Meeting 
Carsonville Fire Company Building 
May 2, 2024 
 
CALL TO ORDER 
The May 2, 2024, Regular Meeting of the Jefferson Township Board of Supervisors was called 
to order at 7:45 PM by Chairman Alan Loesch. Members present: Chairman Alan Loesch, Vice-
Chairman Dennis Morgan, Supervisor Keith Crum, Sec/Treas Robyn Loesch. 
 
APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES 
Alan Loesch made a motion to approve the minutes of the april 4, 2024, Regular Meeting. 
Dennis Morgan seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 3-0. 
 
TREASURERS REPORT 
A summary of the current month’s bills was reviewed. A motion to pay the listed bills and to pay 
between meetings all the regular and expected bills was made by Alan Loesch, Dennis Morgan 
seconded the motion. All in favor. Motion carried 3-0.  
 

General Fund Bills – $3,952.42  State Fund – $0 
 
PERSON TO BE HEARD – NONE 
 

CORRESPONDENCE – NONE 
 
ADMINISTRATIVE/TAX ASSESSMENT   - 

• Wentzel – application for an agricultural building, waiting on stormwater 

• Carsonville Hotel- bandstand 
 
ENGINEERING REPORT.   NONE 
 
FIRE COMPANY REPORT - NONE 
 
EMERGENCY MANAGEMENT REPORT - NONE. 
 
COG REPORT – NONE 
 
ROAD REPORT  

• Keith Crum reported that the tractor has been washed and greased 

• He got DSA for Hemlock Rd. potholes 

• He worked on the trucks, pressure washed and put plows in the shed. 

• Put up the replacement Gobbler lane and Old Walnut lane signs. 

• He is working on the mower issue at Messicks. The mower need to be returned because 
it didn't have verticle angle controles.  

• He called Frontier about the wires in White Oak Rd. 

• Still waiting for the International to be finished. 
 
 
 



OLD BUSINESS   

• No update from Comcast. 

• West Cross Rd bridge project let-date is March 2026; the GP -11 paperwork is complete. 

• Girl Scout parcel consolidation plan – no new information. 

• Mandy Carl Plan- woking through stormwater and bonding process. 

• Ed Fisher us working in the stop sign at Middle Rd. issue. He will have a drawing ready 
next week. 

• The Supervisors discussed three possible ordinance. One for tree issues; another for 
roadway nusiances; and driveway access to township roads. 
 

 
 NEW BUSINESS  

• Ed Fisher talked to us about the options for the  Carsonville Rd. paving bid. 

• Ed Fisher is working with us on the next phase of the Low Volume Road pipe project. 

• Keith Crum talked about the recent truck rollover at the base of the mountain (in Rush 
Township, intersection with Clarks Valley Rd.)  He asked if a there could be a weight limit 
on the mountain. He will look into putting a "stop sign ahead -1 mile" at the top of the 
mountain. 
 

 
PUBLIC COMMENT – NONE  

 

ADJOURNMENT – Alan Loesch motioned to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Dennis 
Morgan. All were in favor and the meeting adjourned at 8:30 P.M. 
 
Robyn Loesch 
Secretary/Treasurer   


